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SUBJECT
Proposed Ordinance 2012-0068 would allow King County to rename the Maple Ridge Highlands Open Space to reflect two distinct areas with historical community identity: Danville-Georgetown Open Space and Henry’s Ridge Open Space. 

BACKGROUND

Maple Ridge Highlands is a 588 acre open space area in the Maple Valley area that is made up of multiple non-contiguous parcels. It was created as part of the four to one program during Polygon’s development of the Maple Ridge Highlands residential community. 

Following the provisions of the four to one program, which requires the permanent dedication to the King County open space system of four acres of open space for every one acre of land added to the urban growth area, the land was dedicated in phases between 2000 and 2005 as the plats for the housing development were recorded. 

The open space was originally named for the housing development. However, community members expressed support for a new name that reflected local history. Parks and Recreation Division staff conducted a survey of residents about naming possibilities, and have proposed two names, one for each of the major areas of open space:
· Danville-Georgetown Open Space, which would be named for the Danville Mine, which opened in 1896 and was one of the first coal mines in the area; and for the former coal mining town of Georgetown.
· Henry’s Ridge Open Space, which would be named for an entertainment district from the mining era.
Community members support the proposed new names, and the names have already begun to be used informally by hiking and equestrian groups. The County Council is authorized to rename this open space under RCW 36.32.430.

ATTACHMENTS
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